
Parents’ Evening are always important for parents/carers to 
attend and none more so that this parents’ evening ahead of 
the Year 9 Options Evening which takes place on Wednesday, 
20 March as students will be picking their option subjects 
very soon that they wish to study for GCSE/BTEC.  A letter will 
be sent to all Year 9 parents/carers early next week with 
further details of the evening. 
 

To mark World Book Day yesterday, our Librarians, Miss 
Watson and Ms Strover, kindly organised a number of events 
throughout the week.  Students received their World Book 
Day tokens on Monday which students may redeem at local 
book shops and even some local supermarkets, if they have 
not already done so.  Yesterday they ran a ‘readathon’ 
throughout the day and at lunchtime the school community 
took part in a mini picture quiz.  Other activities during the 
week included a book quiz for Year 7s, ‘The Masked Reader’ 
competition and the ‘Golden Ticket’ event.  A huge thank you 
to Miss Watson and Ms Strover for their wonderful 
organisation and support of the week.  It is so important that 
we, as a school, and yourselves as parents/carers, encourage 
our young people to read! 
 

It was also National Careers Week this week and Ms Smith 
organised a number of activities throughout the week. 
 

Thank you to Mrs Wood and Miss Stockman for their 
organisation and support of last night’s Triple Science course 
launch event for parents/carers of selected Year 10 students. 
 

Our Year 11 Geography students took part in a field trip to 
Southend High Street today, which is a compulsory part of 
their GCSE course, kindly accompanied by Miss Goodwin and 
Mr Braham.  Thankfully, although a bit cold, it was a bright 
and sunny day! 
 

To mark International Women’s Day today, students in Years 
7, 8 and 9 were taught a stand-alone subject specific lesson 
during their timetabled Period 5 lesson today.  As this year’s 
theme is “Inspire Inclusion” the lesson focused on the themes 
of equality, inclusivity and women in the different subject 
areas.  Cupcakes, with toppers displaying the International 
Women’s logo and Southchurch High School logo, were also 
on sale today during break. 
 

Please remember that we shall be holding a car boot sale, 
tomorrow, Saturday 9 March which starts at 8.45 am.  All are 
welcome to come along! 
 

Finally, we are looking forward to welcoming a new member 
of staff on Monday, Mrs Powell, Teacher of English, to the 
Southchurch High School community. 
 

Mrs Airoll 
Headteacher 
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Issue number: 1 
Message from the Headteacher 

 

Once again, we have had an extremely busy week at 
Southchurch High! 
 

The Year 11 mock examinations finished this week with 
students sitting their French speaking exams.  Students will 
receive their GCSE mock results next week ahead of the 
Year 11 Parents’ Evening next Thursday, 14 March. 
 

Thank you to Mrs Adams for kindly organising the reading 
tests on Monday for all students in Years 8 and 9.  The 
reading tests are an important part of our continued drive 
to improve reading ages and literacy skills and we 
implement a termly reading assessment for each year 
group.  These tests are rigorous and help us to determine 
which students require intervention in either literacy 
(phonics-based learning) or reading (comprehension and 
inference skills, for example).  Without an age-appropriate 
level of reading, students will find it more challenging to 
access the curriculum in all subjects. 
 

On Tuesday, a small number of Year 8 students visited the 
Greenwich Maritime Museum kindly organised by Miss 
Fraser for students to develop their knowledge of the 
British Empire and exploration of the globe.  Students 
attended a workshop regarding the British Empire and the 
Atlantic Slave Trade and also visited the Cutty Sark enabling 
students to experience life on a trade ship.  Thank you to 
Miss House and Miss Smith who also kindly accompanied 
the trip.   
 

Thank you to Mr Webster for his support of the rugby 
sevens tournament at St Thomas More School on Tuesday 
and to all those Year 9 students who took part. 
 

On Wednesday, Miss Waite kindly supported students from 
Years 7 to 11 at Southend Borough’s swimming gala at 
Garon Park.  All the students performed incredibly well and 
we were especially proud of Harry, Year 11, who won a gold 
in the 50 metres open butterfly and silver in the 50 metres 
freestyle.  Thank you to Miss Waite and all the students 
who took part. 
 

We were delighted to welcome a number of Trustees from 
Partnership Learning, the school’s Academy Trust, on 
Wednesday.  The Trustees’ schedule included a Learning 
Walk of the school accompanied by students from the 
Student Leadership Team, as well as a meeting with 
selected students.  Thank you to all those students and staff 
who kindly assisted with their visit. 
 

Thank you to all those parents/carers of students in Year 9 
for their attendance at Wednesday’s Parents’ Evening.   

The Southchurch Way 

 

Issue number: 23 



Year 8 History Trip 
 

The Year 8 students had a lovely time on Tuesday’s History 

trip to London. They were treated to an excellent workshop 

organised by the National Maritime Museum which allowed 

students to analyse some primary sources, and handle 

replica artefacts, regarding the enslavement of African 

people.  
 

They then visited the galleries to learn about the British trade 

and empire, the British Empire being our most recent 

scheme of work.  
 

Finally, the students enjoyed a visit on the Cutty Sark ship 

which used to be a tea ‘clipper’ trading ship.  
 

Thankfully the rain held off for us whilst we were on deck! 
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Key Dates 
 

09 March Car Boot Sale 

14 March Year 11 Parents’ Evening 

15 March Comic Relief - Red Nose Day 

20 March Year 9 Options Evening 

27 March Parent Forum  

29 March Good Friday 
School Closed 

1 - 12 April Easter Holiday 

15 April Students return to school 

 

Car Boot Sale 
 

Don’t forget we have a Car Boot Sale tomorrow, Saturday, 9 

March.  
 

It opens at 8.45am, so come along and grab a bargain! 

                                          

 

 

 

 

 

 

                      

                                        

                                                                                                 

        

                                

                        

                                  

 

 

 

 

 

                                                               

                  

 

                                                          

                     

  

                                    

         

     

        

            

          

        

       

       

      

          

  

         

            

       

        

           

    

    

           

       

         

         

          

             

            

      

         

      

            

     

        

       

        

       

   

             

            

     

          

    

          

       

           

       

        

            

            

           

           

           

       

           

             

     

            

        

            

          

     

  

         

       

         

        

            

     

       

      

                                                          

                          

                                               

                       



Swimming Gala 
 

On Wednesday, seven of our students from Years 7 - 11 

competed in the Borough Swimming Gala at Garon Park. 

All the students did incredibly well and should be proud of 

the way they represented the school, both inside and 

outside of the pool. 
 

A special mention must go to Harry in Year 11 who won 

gold in the 50m Open Butterfly and silver in the 50m 

Freestyle. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fixtures 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lost Property 
 

New lost property for this week! 
 

If your child has misplaced anything, please send them to 

the main office as soon as possible. 
 

Southchurch PE jumper size 34/34 

Southchurch PE jumper size30/32 

Small Hype puffer jacket 

Closure London black hoodie  

PE kit and football boots in navy PE bag 

PE kit in yellow JD bag 

Right Puma trainer – Size 7  

Blazer size 40 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

Having goals for things we want to do and working towards 

them is an important part of being human. The path 

towards our goals may not always run smoothly or be easy, 

but having goals, whether big or small, is part of what 

makes life good. It gives us a sense of meaning and purpose 

and points us in the direction we want to go. It gets us 

interested, engaged and it is good for our happiness.  
 

Think of each small goal as a stepping stone towards a 

happy future. You don’t know where it might take you. 
 

Decide - think of something you want to do or work 

towards 
 

Write it down - this increases our chances of sticking to it 
 

Tell someone - this makes us more committed 
 

Break your goal down – think of smaller goals as 

stepping stones to reach your main goal 
 

Plan - your first step 
 

Keep going - understand that it may be frustrating or 

difficult, but don’t give up 
 

Celebrate - and remember to thank people who have 

helped you 

 

 

SEND News 
 

Over the next few weeks of SEND news we are going to be 

talking about executive function skills. Executive function is 

like the manager of the brain - it helps you plan, organise, 

and get things done. There are seven skills that are classed 

as executive function skills, and this week we will be focusing 

on task initiation. This is the part of executive functioning 

that helps you start tasks without procrastinating. 
 

At times we all might find it challenging to get started on 

tasks or homework. Sometimes, it's tempting to put things 

off until the last minute. But improving task initiation skills 

can help us to manage our time better and reduce stress. 
 

Here are some tips for our students: 
 

1. Break tasks into smaller steps: If a task feels 

overwhelming, break it down into smaller, manageable 

steps. This can make it easier to get started. 
 

2. Set specific goals: Instead of saying "I'll work on this later," 

set specific goals like "I will start my homework at 4 pm." 

This can help you focus and get started. 
 

3. Create a routine: Establishing a daily routine can make it 

easier to start tasks consistently. Set aside specific times for 

homework, or other responsibilities.  
 

4. The right environment: Create a quiet, organised space 

for studying and completing tasks. Try to minimise 

distractions and ask for help when needed.  
 

Remember, developing good task initiation skills takes 

practice and patience. However, we hope that these tips 

may go some way to helping both in school and at home.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Science Club 
On Thursday, in science club, students made lava lamps and 

investigated the science between the hydrophobic liquids! 

 

 

              

 

  

                            

 

  



 

   

  



 

  

NEWS & UPDATES             March 2024 

Year 10 Work 

Experience 

1 – 5 July 

The deadline for Work 

Experience forms is 

looming… 28 March. 

Please can you help 

your child secure a work 

placement, or if you 

need help email: 
asmith@southchurchschool.com  

Please follow us on 

LinkedIn: 

Southchurch High School 

Year 8 ‘Take your Child to Work Day’ 

Please can you kindly return the form by Friday 15 March.  

If you have not received the letter or would like a copy please email: 

asmith@southchurchschool.com  

National Careers Week 2024 #NCW2024 

We have been celebrating National Careers Week at Southchurch High 

School this week! On Monday we launched the NCW Virtual Careers Fair and 

some Year 10 students had a science lesson focused on careers that related 

to their topic of energy. On Tuesday we looked at T-Levels and some Year 7 

students took part in a live webinar with Tim Peake where he talked about 

careers linked to space. Wednesday breaktime some of our students took 

part in some careers-related activities, and were rewarded with a certificate 

and a lollipop! Thursday, we looked at employability skills and on Friday 

students can do their very own Buzz Quiz to find careers related to their 

personality and strengths.   

mailto:asmith@southchurchschool.com
https://at.linkedin.com/company/southchurch-high-school
mailto:asmith@southchurchschool.com


 


